
 

 

Town of Perry 

Minutes of Public Hearing 

Lee Valley Rd. Rustic Road designation 

Tuesday, September 11, 2018 

Perry Town Hall  

 

1. Call to order. Chairman Roger Kittleson called the hearing to order at 

7:35PM.  Supervisors Ken Hefty and Mick Klein Kennedy, Treasurer/Deputy 

Clerk Stephanie Zwettler and Clerk Mary Price were present.  Also in 

attendance: Alice Yaeger, Paula Stanton, Grieg Stanton, Laura Morland, 

Vicky Bartz, Ken Bartz, Gerhard Leutschwager, Doug Nelson, Doug King, 

Linda Nelson, Jeff Anderson, Royce Nelson, Sue Kiry, Kathy Smith, Bill Smith.  

 

2. Pledge of Allegiance. Chairman Roger Kittleson led the Pledge of 

Allegiance.   

Moment of Silence.  Chairman Roger Kittleson requested a Moment 

of Silence in remembrance of victims of September 11, 2001. 

 

3. Comments – Rustic Road criteria, requirements, petition.  

Doug Nelson presented a petition signed by 14 Town residents 

requesting Rustic Road designation on Lee Valley Road.   

Comments in support of the designation included: to reduce 

speeding due to commuter use; to become eligible for Dane Co. Sheriff’s 

Dept. enforcement. 

Paula Stanton presented a statement in opposition, citing increased 

use by tour groups, bicycle clubs, car clubs, etc.  

Laura Morland presented concerns about unintended 

consequences – increased traffic.  

Kathy and Bill Smith presented a petition signed by 28 Town 

residents opposed to Rustic Road designation on Lee Valley Road.  

Comments in opposition to the designation included: increased 

auto, bicycle, motorcycle, tour bus traffic; Lee Valley Road does not meet 

the Rustic Road criteria.  

Ken Bartz presented information published by WI DOT – Statewide 

Speed Management Guidelines, and recommended a speed study.  

Royce Nelson, Patrolman, reported additional signs have been 

installed.  

Temporary speed bumps were suggested.  
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Clerk Mary Price presented Community Deputy Kauer’s report – 

vehicle accidents; speed enforcement.  

 

The Town Board will review comments and suggestions and develop 

options.  

 

4. Adjourn.  Paula Stanton moved and Doug Nelson seconded a motion to 

adjourn the hearing.  Motion carried.  The public hearing adjourned at 

8:30 PM. 

 

 

 

 

Mary Price, Clerk 

 

 


